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BE EXCELLENT

PBIS Pick up Patrol update
Family ut ilizat ion as of 9/8/21 

- 160 parents signed in and using it
- 20 parents registered and not using it  as of yet
- 30 or so parents not using it  at  all

Things we have discovered about this program

- a few parents had issues registering-we were able to walk them through it
- a barrier for 2 parents was lack of internet access on phone or computer
- We have been receiving very posit ive feedback from parents about the program
- bus drivers now get an updated daily list  of riders
- parents are also able to mark their students absent and explain why

Patriots Day Program
Our  Patriots Day program took place on Friday September 10th. We were honored to have 
local heroes in attendance. Our program showcased our Police Chief, Tamara Larson, our Boy 
Scouts and Girl Scouts, honored guests from the military, EMT/Fire, the American Legion, 
and essent ial workers. Students performed skits educat ing everyone on what it  means to be 
an essent ial worker. Students had a parade of future heroes in dressed up costumes, they 
sang songs and gave thanks to those who have served and cont inue to serve our county and 
community. A special moment occurred when Isaiah Otto came as a guest singer to sing 
"Where were you when the world stopped turning" as we had played our family heroes 
presentat ion showcasing all of our students' family veterans and service workers. 

Start  of a New School Year
It  has been a wonderful start  to the school year. We have been focusing on our students 
learning the rout ines of school and building relat ionships with their teachers and their 
classmates. Classes have been focusing on playing get to know you act ivit ies specifically in 
class with Mr. Christensen our new school counselor.  He has made it  his goal to be visible 
and accessible to all students. Here are some highlights from the first  few days: students in 
2nd grade made tye-dye class shirts to wear on fun event days, 3rd grade students have 
created engineering projects with bridges, 4th/5th grade students have started to do 
experiments on designing float ing vessels out of t in foil that will hold 100 paper clips. 

Assessments
We have completed our baseline assessments in our new Math and English Language Arts 
curriculum. As we have been digging into the student data, we are finding that it  gives us 
act ionable information with a lesson designed to help fill in the missing standard of 
information for each student. Having this kind of concrete information will help us cont inue  
to grow in equitable  pract ices within our RTI structure being able to deliver targeted 
research based instruct ion.  
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